October 6, 2020

From: Stan Golovich

To: Benicia City Council

Subj: The Flag and the onion (2)

A new American flag is now flying proudly and properly at McDonald's on E. Second Street.

Unfortunately, another layer of political stink was recently set loose with indisputable evidence
of campaign literature plagiarism by a City Council candidate.

As expected, attack ads paid for by the crude oil industry, aimed at directing voters away from
Steve Young for Mayor, are now showing up on social media and in glossy mailers, just as
was done in 2018 when Planning Commission Chair Birdseye was openly attacked in order to
steer voters to oil industry preferred candidates now on this council.

Benicia elections 2020; personal attacks, corruption, lying, fact-bending, plagiarism, and
selective transparency. Fortunately, print and social media commentary indicate our
community is woke to the dirty politics infecting our small town's electoral processes, who is
behind it, and who benefits from it.

The time is right for Benicia voters to clean house on unethical and dishonest politicians
favored by the crude oil industry and its allies.

Stan Golovich
Benicia





